## ROBSON RANCH WOMEN'S CLUB LUNCHEON

## May 6, 2019

The general membership luncheon meeting of the Robson Ranch Women's Club was held on Monday, May 6, 2019, at the Robson Ranch Clubhouse. President Joyce Frey called the meeting to order at 12:00 pm. Gayle Coe, President-Elect, walked around the room having new members and first time attendees introduce themselves, sharing where they moved from and where they are currently living at Robson Ranch. All those celebrating MAY birthdays were recognized.

President Frey provided the following committee updates:

**MEMBERSHIP:** Our current membership as of today is **459** Members.

New Member Coffee will be held on May 15, 2019.

TREASURER: Charity Income \$13,500

Carry Over 2,500
Operating Funds (Dues) 6,770

**SERVICE:** This month's charity, **Denton Community Food Center**, received **\$610** and **12** bags of food and tolietries.

COMMUNITY REALTIONS COMMITTEE: Nanci Odom's committee visited Our Daily Bread, helping distribute lunch, etc. this month, as well as, feeding those at Msg. King's Outreach Shelter the day after Easter. Joyce Frey thanked Jan Utzman for shopping for all the food for this event (40 lbs. ham and bags of potatoes). After the luncheon today, the committee will tour the Friends of the Family facility. The monthly meeting of this committee will be on Wednesday, May 8th, from 2:30-4:00 pm.

**HOSPITALITY:** All the members who were Greeters and helped decorate the tables were acknowledged.

**LUNCHEON COORDINATOR:** All those who helped at the check-in desks and lunch lines were also thanked. President Joyce Frey, then, went over the **Robson Ranch Women's Club One Month Luncheon Policy (see attachment)** with everyone attending. She said that members of the committee, who formulated this policy, would be available after the luncheon for any questions.

President Frey also mentioned that there are sheets on each table for anyone who wants to sign up for a **Multiple Month Payment Plan** for their lunches.

**SUNSHINE:** There is a pink sheet on each table on which you may request a card be sent to anyone needing a little cheering up.

WAYS AND MEANS: Everyone was reminded of the upcoming Holiday Market, Oct. 5th, and Holiday Tour of Homes, Dec. 1st. A green sheet is on each table for those who would like to sign-up to help with these events.

**WELCOME:** The next social will be on **June 5th** with everyone asked to wear some type of beach wear. Margaritas will be available for \$5.00 each. Several prizes will be awarded in different categories.

SPECIAL PROJECTS: The upcoming trips are as follows: Bass Hall - Bronx Tale - July 24; Decorator Warehouse & Tea Room - Oct. 3; and George W. Bush Presidential Center - Dec. 5th. Sally Hampton and committee will be available after luncheon to take reservations.

**WEBSITE:** A special thanks to Bert Zeitlin, our webmaster, for keeping our website up and current. (**rrwomensclub.org**)

## **LUNCH**

**PROGRAMS:** Rebecca Bafford informed everyone that next month's program will be seventeen-year-old award-winning **ventriloquist**, **Landon Harvey**. He has won many awards and instantly connects with audiences of all ages. This program promises to be one of the most original the Women's Club has ever hosted.

Next, Rebecca introduced story teller, **Tom Tweeddale**, who kept us mesmerized with his presentation about past presidents and their wives.

The meeting adjourned at 2:00 pm.

Submitted by: Joyce Ambre (for Martha Butz)